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TO : REGIONAL DIRECTORS AUB 08w
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FROM : GIIS; é GONONG

Undersecretary

SUBJECT : REQUEST FOR THE LIST OF RECOMMENDED SCHOOLS
DIVISION OFFICES INTENDING TO PARTICIPATE IN THE
SCALE-UP IMPLEMENTATION OF BE YOUR OWN BOSS
(BYOB) AND WORK-BASED LEARNING (WBL)

DATE - August 3, 2023

In 2022, the Department of Education (DepEd), through the Bureau of Alternative
Education (BAE), adopted the Be Your Own Boss (BYOB) and Work-Based Learning
(WBL) programs to be pilot implemented in the Opportunity 2.0 (02) sites. The BYOB
and WBL programs aim to provide venues for the Alternative Learning System (ALS)
learners to engage in entrepreneurial activities and expose them to the world of work
in preparation for earning a living through employment and entrepreneurship. These
programs are responsive to DepEd’s MATATAG Agenda to produce competent, job-
ready, active and responsible citizens.

BAE is currently implementing the BYOB and WBL programs and plans to expand
their = implementation and <come up with the policy for its
adoption/implementation/integration into the ALS K to 12 Basic Education
Curriculum (BEC).

In this relation, Regional Offices are requested to submit a list of Schools Division
Offices (SDOs) that intend to participate in the expansion/scale-up of the
implementation of BYOB and WBL. Kindly fill out the form in this link:
https:/ /tinyurl.com /BYOBandWBLscaleup on or before August 15, 2023.

The SDOs which will signify intent to implement will be provided with the
corresponding training just like in the O2 sites.
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Atty. Revsee A, Escobedo
Undersecretary for Operations
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Direct Line: (632) 8633-7202
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